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Register Reference: SD22A/0128 AI                  
Development: Amendment to Block D2, located towards the south-eastern 

corner of the site located north of Scholarstown Road called 
'Two Oaks', formally incorporating dwellings known as 
'Beech Park' and 'Maryfield (657sq.m) of the scheme 
granted under ABP Ref: 305878-19 and the non-material 
amendments permitted under ABP Ref: 311752-21; Block 
D2 as granted provided two retail units at ground floor level 
measuring 135sq.m and 112sq.m and a restaurant/cafe at 
first floor level measuring 271.5sq.m; The amendment 
proposes the provision of a single retail unit in Block D2 
comprising the amalgamation of the two permitted ground 
floor units and the change of use of the first-floor unit from 
restaurant/cafe to ancillary retail floor area principally 
providing storage/back-of-house/office space for the retail 
unit at ground floor level; and all associated works. 
Retention permission is sought for minor elevational 
changes to Block D2.   

Location: Site at Scholarstown Road, Rathfarnham, Dublin 16   
Applicant: Ardstone Homes Limited 
App. Type: Permission and Retention    
Planning Officer: CAITLIN O'SHEA 
Date Recd:  
Decision Due Date:  
  
 

Additional Information Requested by SDCC: 

 

Applicant Submitted Response: 
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Roads Department Assessment: 
 
Roads Department is satisfied with the applicant’s submitted documents which explain in 
the required detail that the 12no parking spaces and 30 (28+2) cycle parking spaces will 
suffice in providing adequate parking to this retail unit. 
 

No Roads objections subject to the following conditions: 

1. All bicycle parking must be covered. Charging points to be provided for electric 
bicycle in line with CDP 2022-28. 

2. EV charging points to be provided in line with CDP 2022-28. 


